
 

 

May 2, 2025 

  

The Honorable Tom Cole                                                              The Honorable Rosa DeLauro    

Chairman                                                                                        Ranking Member               

Committee on Appropriations                                                       Committee on Appropriations               

H-305, the Capitol                                                                         2313 Rayburn HOB                

Washington, D.C. 20515                                                               Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting funding for the Broadway Sur Project in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding 

for this project is the City of LA located at 200 N Spring St. Los Angeles, CA 90012. 

The $5 million request will add urgent traffic safety, lighting, recreational, and beautification improvements 

to 2.8 miles of Manchester Avenue and South Broadway. 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will  implement urgent safety, lighting, and 

beautification interventions to decrease traffic collisions, injuries, and fatalities. It will add state of the art 

amenities that encourage walking and biking, recreation, commercial activity, and discourage crime in the 

area. 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized in 23 USC 201. 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 

  

Sincerely, 

 

Sydney Kamlager-Dove 

Member of Congress  


